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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 12th June 2006
Question No 18
Question:
Cllr. F. McCarthy
To ask the Manager to provide details on what progress has been made in arranging for the acceptance of plastic in green bins?

Reply:

The Waste Management Plan for the Dublin Region 2005 -2010 outlines the complex range of infrastructure and services which the four Dublin local authorities are putting in place in order to provide households with an integrated waste management service. At present, householders are provided with a collection of dry recyclable waste (green bin) which enables them divert from landfill the paper, cardboard, can and tetrapak waste they generate. This service provides for a collection from households, and the material is then segregated for processing and ultimately recycling. 

In order to expand the waste streams accepted in the green bin, the Dublin authorities are currently arranging for the development of a major new Regional Materials Recovery Facility, which will incorporate the appropriate technology to allow for the inclusion of plastic bottle waste within the green bin collection system. To facilitate this proposal, an application for planning permission is currently being prepared by Dublin City Council (which is the lead authority for the project), for submission to South Dublin County Council. It is hoped that this facility will be in place by the end of 2007 and the expansion of the service for plastic bottles will then be facilitated.

Pending the introduction of plastic bottles into the collection system, the Council provides containers for plastic bottles recycling at nine Bring Bank Centres throughout the county in addition to the facilities available at the Ballymount Civic Amenity.  Almost 250 tonnes of plastic was collected and recycled in 2005 from these Centres which represents about 4.5 million plastic bottles.

